June 19, 2017

Ms. Leah Larrarte

City of Chula Vista

Planning Commission

Dear Ms. Larrarte:

Please accept this Letter of Interest seeking my appointment to the vacated Planning Commission position. Because of a previous international teaching assignment, my apologies for not being able to be in front of the Council personally. I will be returning July 3rd.

I believe because of my long- time commitment to the City of Chula Vista as a resident and business owner, I am a perfect candidate for this seat. I am extremely familiar with the inner workings of City Hall through by highly successful plumbing business. I will bring a fresh perspective to the position.

As a mother to three wonderful kids, it's very important for me to help shape the future of Chula Vista to make sure they will enjoy it also. Therefore, a spot on the commission will let me see where the city is heading, especially in the crucial areas of affordable housing and education projects.

Having experience working with employees and payroll, I know how budgets work. I understand how to be very creative and resourceful, when it comes time to crunching the numbers. I relish the challenge to think outside of the box to make the city's future even brighter than it is today.

And because of my business, I have been able to develop key contacts and have working relationships with many of our elected and appointed officials, not only within the city, but also in neighboring communities and around San Diego County. Thank you in advance for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Monika Tuncbilek

President/CEO Drain Help, Inc.